
 

133 Molesworth Street 
PO Box 5013 
Wellington 6140 
New Zealand 
T+64 4 496 2000 

 
 
 
D. Griffiths 
 
 
By email: fyi-request-13948-66d23009@requests.fyi.org.nz 
Ref:  H202007726 
 
 
Dear D Griffiths 
 
Transfer of request for official information  
 
Thank you for your request for information under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) on 
10 October 2020 for: 

 
“ 1) What is the maximum bed occupancy in ICU (intensive care units) across all 
hospitals in New Zealand, in total. 
2) What has been the bed occupancy rate (% of beds occupied in ICUs) by week / 
month (which ever time period data is available) across the same hospitals in question 1 
above, for the period 15th March 2020 to 1st October 2020.” 

 
The Ministry of Health does not hold the information you have requested and believes 
information to answer your full request is held by the district health boards (DHBs) outlined in 
Table 1. As a result, I have decided to transfer your full request to the DHBs outlined in Table 1 
under section 14 of the Act. 
 
Northland DHB is only able to answer the following part of your request: 
 
“2) What has been the bed occupancy rate (% of beds occupied in ICUs) by week / month 
(which ever time period data is available) across the same hospitals in question 1 above, for the 
period 15th March 2020 to 1st October 2020.” 
 
As a result, I have decided to partially transfer part 2 of your request to Northland under section 
14 of the Act. 
 
You can expect a response in due course. 
 
You have the right, under section 28 of the Act to ask the Ombudsman to review  
my decision to transfer your request for information. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 

 
Nick Allan 
Manager OIA Services 
Office of the Director-General 

CSimpson
Typewritten Text
19 October 2020
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Table 1. List of DHBs accepting the full request 

Auckland 

Waitematā 

Counties Manukau 

Lakes 

Bay of Plenty 

Waikato 

Tairāwhiti 

Taranaki 

MidCentral 

Hawke’s Bay 

Whanganui 

Wairarapa 

Capital and Coast 

Hutt Valley 

Nelson Marlborough 

Canterbury 

West Coast 

South Canterbury 

Southern 
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From: "DG" <fyi-request-13948-66d23009@requests.fyi.org.nz> 
To: "OIA/LGOIMA requests at Ministry of Health" <oiagr@moh.govt.nz> 
Date: 10/10/2020 10:11 pm 
Subject: Official Information request - Occupancy rate of ICU in NZ hospitals 

Dear Ministry of Health, 

I would like to know: 

1) What is the maximum bed occupancy in ICU (intensive care units) across all

hospitals in New Zealand, in total.

2) What has been the bed occupancy rate (% of beds occupied in ICUs) by week

/ month (which ever time period data is available) across the same hospitals

in question 1 above, for the period 15th March 2020 to 1st October 2020

Yours faithfully, 

D.Griffiths

------------------------------------------------------------------- 

This is an Official Information request made via the FYI website. 

Please use this email address for all replies to this request: 

fyi-request-13948-66dxxxxx@xxxxxxxx.xxx.xxx.xx 

Is xxxxx@xxx.xxxx.xx the wrong address for Official Information requests to 

Ministry of Health? If so, please contact us using this form: 

https://scanmail.trustwave.com/?c=15517&d=t_qB36i9vjVShOtBM_ezn7t7M7CHWbIN_i3

isHvX9Q&u=https%3a%2f%2ffyi%2eorg%2enz%2fchange%5frequest%2fnew%3fbody%3dmini

stry%5fof%5fhealth 

Disclaimer: This message and any reply that you make will be published on the 

internet. Our privacy and copyright policies: 

https://scanmail.trustwave.com/?c=15517&d=t_qB36i9vjVShOtBM_ezn7t7M7CHWbIN_nT

jsX_QoA&u=https%3a%2f%2ffyi%2eorg%2enz%2fhelp%2fofficers 

If you find this service useful as an Official Information officer, please 

ask your web manager to link to us from your organisation's OIA or LGOIMA 

page. 

------------------------------------------------------------------- 




